

## Robbers Roost Men's Group

### Group Conscience Minutes: 3 May 2016

**Attendance:** Michael G, Marc W, Brandon, Mikael, Randy W, Ben, Mike J, Ken, David A, Tucker, Aaron, Craig B,

Sam M (guest): asks consideration for permission to attend the group as a member. To be discussed in new business.

Mike J: Intergroup chair. Thanks the group for its service. Notes our commitment to service. Explained new procedure for responding to emails. Brian and Jarred and Robin S are going to work together with corrections to improve Bridge the Gap.

Intros & minutes, minutes accepted.

### Reports:

- **Don S (GSR):** out, recovering from surgery.
- **Ben (Alt GSR):** did attend D24, has minutes. State convention is Labor Day weekend. We are volunteered to host a meeting. DCM and treasurer are available to come to visit groups and GCs. We have informed them that they are welcome, invited. Marc announced Boulder Manor meeting. Jonathan is now GV rep for Dist. Mike shared that out of 75 groups, 7-10 are represented at Intergroup. Our contribution of \$166.28 is noted on D24 treas report. Congresso is Memorial Day weekend. Area Assembly is in July.
- **Brandon (Treasurer):** see report. Report accepted.
- **OPEN (GSC):**
- **Craig B (IGR):** Attended IG April meeting. Mike has covered some of the info already. D34 is holding a service workshop, May 21, 12-4, Longmont. Long's Peak Group 40<sup>th</sup> anniversary party. Founder's Day Picnic, June 12.
- **Tucker (Alt IGR):** Nothing to report.
- **OPEN (CPC):**
- **Aaron (Website):** got the minutes posted on the RR website. We have an archive of group conscience minutes on website.
- **OPEN (Archives):**
- **OPEN (Grapevine):**
- **Ted (Literature):** new pocket Big Books are stocked.
- **Larry (Nightwatch):**
- **Ken (PIR):** went to last D24 met new PI chair. No activity as yet.
- **OPEN (Local 12 Step Coordinator):**
- **Marc (Treatment):** Everything is cooking along smoothly. Needs help at BCTC and Boulder Manor meetings.
- **Dan (Phone List):**
- **Adam (Tue Coffee/Setup):**
- **Will (Tue Cleanup):**
- **Chris (Thu Coffee/Setup):**
- **John (Thu Cleanup):**

### Old business:

- Picnic: first Sunday after July 4<sup>th</sup>. Announce service position. To help organize the picnic in July. Don has a flyer template.

### New business:

Sam's question was presented. Motion: to allow Sam to attend our group as a member. RR is still a closed men's meeting—but a person who identifies as male is welcome, in keeping with the Third and Twelfth traditions.

Discussion. Motion passed unanimously.

Marc W: question about how to get into Nightwatch, for a person from Boulder Manor. Decision: OK for him to take Thursday Nightwatch shifts as RR member if that works.

### Open Service Positions:

Jeff is our new Grapevine rep.

Mikael: CPC rep. Talked to Dave at District CPC. Mikael elected.